
AFA STATEMENT ON LEADERSHIP CHANGES 
  
5 June 2008, Arlington, VA 
The Air Force Association notes with the utmost regret the announced departures today of 
Secretary of the Air Force Michael Wynne and Chief of Staff General Michael Moseley.  Both 
Secretary Wynne and General Moseley made significant contributions to our Air Force during 
their tenure.  “Their visionary leadership in articulating legitimate Air Force requirements is 
precisely what our Air Force needs during these challenging times,” said AFA Chairman of the 
Board Bob Largent.  “AFA remains confident that the institution of the United States Air Force 
will meet this challenge and emerge even stronger...Airmen as individuals make the difference.”  
AFA’s volunteers and the professional staff, led by President/CEO Mike Dunn, will continue to 
work with senior Air Force leaders to make the strongest case possible for an Air Force worthy 
of our great nation, second to none. 


